
1

Tina Lomeli

From: Hopla, Jim <hoplaj@byui.edu>

Sent: Thursday, August 1, 2024 9:36 AM

To: Kendall Nagy; Melissa McConnell

Cc: Nicole Foster

Subject: RE: BYDC

External Sender - Please use caution with links or attachments. 

Kendall 

The following paragraph is in the current BYDC bylaws: 

Article XI.  Dissolution 

Upon dissolution of the Corporation, the Board of Directors shall, after paying or making provision for the 

payment of all liabilities, distribute all the assets consistent with the purposes of the organization to one or 

more exempt purposes within the meaning of section 501c(3), or federal, state, or local government for 

public purpose, in such a manner as the Board of Directors shall determine.  Any such assets not so 

distributed shall be distributed by the District Court of the county in which the principal office is then located, 

exclusively for the purposes or to such organizations, as such Court shall determine to be consistent with the 

purposes of the organization.   

 

MADC does still fall under the exempt definition of “federal, state, or local government for public purpose.” 

Let me know if you have any other questions. 

Thanks 

 

 

Jim J. Hopla, Ed.D., MHE, MCHES® 
Brigham Young University-Idaho 
Department of Health Services 
Clarke 145E 
Rexburg, Idaho 83460-0695 
Office (208) 496-4649 
hoplaj@byui.edu 
 
Public Health Internship Manual at 
https://www.byui.edu/health-services/public-health-student-resources  
 

From: Kendall Nagy <knagy@meridiancity.org>  

Sent: Thursday, August 1, 2024 7:20 AM 

To: Melissa McConnell <melissamcconnell@isu.edu> 

Cc: Hopla, Jim <hoplaj@byui.edu>; Nicole Foster <greenbug6@gmail.com> 

Subject: RE: BYDC 

 

Thank you Melissa. Before we proceed I need to clarify that MADC is not a 501-3c, it is a city government entity. Please 

let me know if that changes the status of the donation. 

 

Regards, 

 

Kendall Nagy 

Substance Abuse Prevention Coordinator & Meridian Anti-Drug Coalition (MADC) Director 

Community Service Division | Meridian Police Department 
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1401 E. Watertower St. Meridian Idaho 83642 

Phone: 208-846-7313 | Cell: 208-559-7528 

 

 
Meridian Anti-Drug Coalition: Strengthening Our Community  

www.meridianmadc.org  

 
All e-mail messages sent to or received by City of Meridian e-mail accounts are subject to the Idaho law,  

in regards to both release and retention, and may be released upon request, unless exempt from disclosure by law. 

 

From: Melissa McConnell <melissamcconnell@isu.edu>  

Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2024 6:19 PM 

To: Kendall Nagy <knagy@meridiancity.org> 

Cc: Jim Hopla <hoplaj@byui.edu>; Nicole Foster <greenbug6@gmail.com> 

Subject: BYDC 

 

External Sender - Please use caution with links or attachments. 

Kendall  

 

Here are the documents you requested regarding the Trailer donation. 


